
Our District Governor and First Lady have asked me to set up our first 

District Service Project by helping our Homeless Veterans. 

 

The Junior Auxiliary of the Marrs Meyer Post 991 American Legion in 

Worth, Illinois is collecting NEW bathroom and kitchen items to equip 

newly housed Veterans with household essentials.  They will pack a 

“WELCOME HOME” kit for the Jesse Brown VA Homeless Program.   

 

Lions, let’s do our part to help the Junior Auxiliary help end Veteran 

Homelessness in America! They would like to include the following items 

in each kit.  Items can either be brought to the Cabinet Meeting on July 

30th, sent to my home, or Governor Tony’s home.  I have also set up an 

AMAZON Wish List:  

https://smile.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/RL45N374GX9W 

  PDG Joni McMillan   Governor Tony Zartler 

15230 Hamlin Avenue      6541 W 111th Place  

Midlothian, IL 60445     Worth, IL 60482-1940 

 


